
SPECIAL

Victoria Government Gazette
No. S 109 Friday 22 April 2016

By Authority of Victorian Government Printer

Subordinate Legislation Act 1994
NOTICE OF PREPARATION OF REGULATORY IMPACT STATEMENT

Private Security Regulations 2016
Notice is given that, in accordance with section 11 of the Subordinate Legislation Act 1994, a 

Regulatory Impact Statement (RIS) has been prepared in relation to the proposed Private Security 
Regulations 2016 (the proposed Regulations).

This RIS proposes the remaking of the Private Security Regulations 2005 (the current 
Regulations), which make provision for matters required for the practical operation of the Private 
Security Act 2004 (the Act). The proposed Regulations prescribe matters including classes of 
person to whom the Act does not apply, requirements for the keeping of records and registers under 
the Act, fees relating to licences, registrations and permits under the Act, and infringement penalties 
for certain offences under the Act.

The RIS examines the costs and benefits of the proposed Regulations and assesses alternatives.
The RIS concludes that the proposed Regulations are the best means of ensuring that the Act 

continues to function effectively to maintain and improve the integrity and competency of the 
private security industry.

Copies of the RIS and the proposed Regulations may be obtained from http://myviews.justice.
vic.gov.au/private-security-regulations-2016

Your feedback is welcomed and must be in writing addressed to the Regulations Officer, Police 
Policy and Governance, Police and Corrections Division, Department of Justice and Regulation, 
GPO Box 4356, Melbourne, Victoria 3001, or by email to police.enquiries@justice.vic.gov.au. 
Please note that all comments and submissions will be treated as public documents.

Submissions must be received by the end of Saturday 21 May 2016.
Dated 22 April 2016

ROBIN SCOTT MP 
Acting Minister for Police
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